
F R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, March 13, 2014

Meeting Called to Order at 3:15 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher/Faculty; Kathleen Bracken, Librarian; Melissa Costa, Teacher/Director; Committee Heads/Parents: Shanon Albee, Wendy Berman, Craig Drenga, Kenly Brozman, and Sally Kusek.

MOTIONS VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting. 

Calendar, New Items 2014:

Winners announced through end of March. Cash Calendar.

Saturday, April 12. Ice Skating event tentatively set at Amelia Park, Westfield.

Mon-Fri, May 5-9. Screen-Free Week.

Mon-Fri, May 5-9. Teacher Appreciation Week.

May 5-15. MCAS testing in grades 3-6.

Calendar, Ongoing:
PTA monthly meetings. Held second Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in the Library.

PTA Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTA meetings.

PTA Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTA meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Treasury Report to date. 

Classroom Account Balances:
PreK Scott = $316

PreK Costa = $251

K = $567

1st Grade = $920

2nd Grade = $427

3rd Grade = $798

4th Grade = $1083

5th Grade = $1692

6th Grade  = $2085
$450 more expected from Box Tops. 

Vikki True (Screen Free Week entertainment night at Knox) to be covered by OCC grant. 
Field Day budget $2,000. 

Historically, $2,000-$2,500 has been committed to technology. Ordering tablets (2 carts’ worth, for each floor at school, 23 tablets per cart). Entire teaching staff to also receive tablets. (PTA help is not needed, as Mary and JoAnn have resources within in the school; however, PTA could provide accessories and/or insurance. Sherry will ask Laurie Flower. It was recommended that Laurie come speak at PTA meeting about potential technology needs. Melissa Costa mentioned that Preschool and Kindergarten now share a mimeo, but it is used mostly by preschool; it was suggested that maybe one more mimeo would help Kindergarten to use it more. That way, every classroom would enjoy use of a dedicated mimeo.

Principal’s Report.
Field Day date set to be Friday, June 13 (with weather date Thursday, June 12). Field Day coincides with Flag Day ceremony. Picnic lunch. Volunteer parents can stay. Full day of school, but Field Day runs 9-11:15, then lunch, then mellow day to complete school (kids are exhausted).
Berkshire South, GB: Swim event recap by Anastasia and Shanon.

Friday, March 7. Began at 4:15. Dinner was served. 42 swimmers/48 meals purchased. Next year, will order 40 meals, as there was a lot of food left over. $5 per child, paid for by PTA. Received $25 gift certificate from Price Chopper to offset costs. 60 people were fed. Dessert was provided by parents. Total cost to PTA: $513.31

Amelia Park, Westfield: Ice Skating event update.

Saturday, April 12. Skating time 3-4:20; party room available 2:30-5:30 (cost was $424 last year). Skate rentals $3. 45 people fed last year for $75. Similar to Berkshire South swim event. Plan to have Release Forms handed out at event—rather than send home with parents. More efficient to fill out at event.

Screen-Free Week schedule update.

Week of May 5-9.

• Monday, 5/5 - Craft event held at school 3-5; featuring Bisque, Beads & Beyond. $250 +/- cost last year; OCC grant toward costs. 85 kids participated last year.

• Tuesday, 5/6 - Kathleen Bracken library project/activity, 3-4; Chris Keller hike w/older kids, 3-5. Keller investigating Beartown Mtn for hike. $50 for snacks, each group.

• Wednesday, 5/7 - * break—night off from activities *
• Thursday, 5/8 - Bingo event held at school 5-8 (food 5-6, bingo played 6-8), covered by the Rec Center. They take care of everything. Open to the public.

• Friday, 5/9 - OCC grant for Vikki True to perform a concert at the Knox. Tentatively set schedule; True will confirm date. Alternate is to back up concert by one week. Open to the public. Idea of possibly Starr orchestrating another bake sale.

Read Across America recap.

Each student received goodie bag (Big Y) with bookmark, pencil, pen, eraser, mini notebook, highlighter. $226 cost, includes pre-made hats that will be used again next year. Thank you to Chris Keller and Kathleen Bracken (who suggested Thank You notes to those who helped out) for putting together hats, reading groups, and guest readers. Thank you to Ilona (as always) for copying the “Reader’s Oath” to read along during morning announcements, and also be saved as bookmarks. Thank you to Laura Catullo for having students decorate the blank hats during art class. 

Suggestions for Read Across America for next year, Monday, March 2, 2015:

No need to purchase pencils and bookmarks; order similar items from Raymond Geddes. Budget limit to be $225 again. Purchase bags from Big Y. Need to purchase 2x4 labels for bags (Kathy Couch used her supply and printed at home this year). Order new posters and window cling. Other ideas requested? Students are to wear red, white and black. Have everything ready by Wednesday prior to 2/25/15.

President’s update.

Cash Calendar sales broke the 12k barrier! $12,050 raised. $1,427 costs (ads, printing). Net $10,043 raised; pure profit for PTA. This is by far the best fundraiser we can do, according to performance standards. $3,700 in prizes were donated, and it supports the community. Very successful.

March Madness Challenge, a reading/basketball challenge put together by Laurie Flower. April 4, will have a 2-hour assembly. $150 allocated to Flower for prizes, like medals or ribbons.

Staff Appreciation Week ideas sought. Co-chaired by Kathy Couch and Sherry. Monday, traditionally breakfast served. Crock soups suggested to be done again, well received. Music room or art room could be used (but not on a Wednesday) for a special treat, such as a 3-hr window for head and neck massages or mani/pedi. To be a day of pampering. A team of Room Parents could help relieve classrooms, so teachers could break away to access and enjoy the pampering offered. A “Sweets and Services” day. Allocating $1,000 across the board, as usual.

Sherry requested a Rubbermaid black rubber utility cart, as an improvement over current school carts. 300 lbs could be supported by such a cart; industrial use, sturdy. $200. To be stored in corner of cafeteria. Unanimously approved.

Presentation of 2014/15 PTA Ballot by the Nominating Committee Representative, Shanon Albee.

Shanon, Alicia Dunaj and Melissa Costa are members of the Nominating Committee.

Sherry DeCelle, President was again nominated for same position; newcomer Kenly Brozman is nominated for Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer was again nominated for same position; and Kathy Adams, Secretary was again nominated for same position.

New officers are to take over commencing with June meeting. A vote at the May meeting will secure positions.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:20 PM.

Next Meeting: Thursday, April 10, 2014, 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

